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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Earlier today, a small group of us, representing all members of the Slade community, joined close friends 

and family of Marian Barlow at Corpus Christi Catholic Church to pay our respects and pass on our 

condolences to her loved ones. The funeral service was a fitting tribute to Marian, filled with memories of a 

very special lady who will be sorely missed by all who knew her. As previously shared, as a school 

community we are planning ways to remember Marian and to celebrate her life here at Slade; I will of 

course keep you all informed of what these plans are once they are finalized and how you too with your 

children can be involved in sharing your memories. 

Well done and huge thanks to all of the children who participated in the half term Smarties Challenge that 

was organised by our fabulous PTA. We were overwhelmed by the number of families that got involved and 

even more so by the tremendous total of £900 that was raised! A huge well done everyone! Thank you too 

to all the parents and carers for providing all the loose change that filled up those Smarties tubes! The 

children were very excited to hear the winning class being announced in celebration assembly this 

morning…well done and huge congratulations to Gruffalo Class who between them raised just over £100! 

Fantastic fundraising Gruffalo; I’m looking forward to hearing what treat you choose for your well deserved 

prize! 

Still with the PTA, a huge thank you to the parents, staff and governors who earlier this week attended this 

term’s PTA meeting which was held in the library on Wednesday evening. It was great to meet together to 

discuss the upcoming fundraising events for the remainder of the year. As a school we really do rely on the 

monies raised through all of the PTA events to enable us to provide some of our school essentials and to 

keep the cost of all school trips to a minimum. This year we hope moving forward that monies raised will 

enable us to begin an all-important upgrade to our outdoor spaces, starting with some of the structures on 

our school field. None of this can happen without your help and support so the committee would love to 

hear from anyone who is willing and able to get involved with the organisation of any of our planned 

events.  

It has been lovely this week to see the welcome return of our Reading Volunteers, parents and 

grandparents who are giving up their time to come into school to provide additional reading support for 

children in all year groups across the school. Each year group has been allocated 2 or 3 volunteers who have 

undertaken training with our English Leaders and committed to coming into school on a regular basis. It has 

been delightful to see and hear the conversations happening each day as children and adults enjoy their 

reading books together. A huge thank you on behalf of everyone for giving of you time in this way; we all 

very much appreciate it. Happy reading everyone! 

We are very much looking forward to welcoming all parents and carers into school later this month for the 

mid-year Parent Consultation meetings which will be take place on Tuesday 19 and Thursday 21 March in 

your child’s classroom. This is an opportunity for you to meet with your child’s class teacher to discuss the 

progress they are making, to hear of their targets for the coming terms and to take a look at some of their 

work too. The booking system for these meetings opens on Monday so do be sure to log on next week to 

secure your slot! 

Finally, thank you everyone for your positive response to my reminder last week regarding the need for 

your children to be wearing the correct uniform to school; your support with this matter is very much 

appreciated. 

 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

 

Karen Slade 

KAREN SLADE 

 

FROM THE HEADTEACHER 



 

DIARY DATES 
NEXT WEEK AT SLADE 

Next Week: 

Forest School and Swimming Next Week: 

Further Ahead: 

Day Event 

Monday 4 March 20h: Booking Window opens for Parent - Teacher Consultations 

See Page 4 

Tuesday 5 March 

 

EYFS Educational Visit 

Godstone Farm 

Wednesday 6 March  

Thursday 7 March World Book Day 

See Page 5 

Friday 8 March  

MONDAY  Pegasus Class Forest School 

TUESDAY Hippogriff Class Forest School 

Pegasus Class Swimming 

WEDNESDAY  

THURSDAY  Sphinx Class Forest School 

Hippogriff Class Swimming - This is the First Session 

Make sure consent and payment have been made via your Arbor account 

FRIDAY Phoenix Class Forest School 

Tuesday 12 March 

YEAR 2 TITANIC WORKSHOP 

Please make sure consent and 

payment have been made via 

your Arbor account 

 

Wednesday 13 March 

PEGASUS CLASS VISIT TO PIZZA 

EXPRESS 

More Details to Follow 

Tuesday 19 March 

NATIONAL LEAGUE SOUTH 

FINALS DAY 

Slough Town FC 

Girls U11 Team representing 

Tonbridge Angels 



 

SLADE JOURNAL 
AROUND SCHOOL 

Welcome to Slade, Zaynah 

Everyone at Slade is delighted to welcome our newest learner to the school with the arrival of 

Zaynah to Elmer Class. 

Zaynah joined up with her new friends both in Mrs Pearson’s Early Years Class and also with 

Miss Laker in Titans. 

We hope you have enjoyed your first week with us Zaynah! 

Of course, we look forward to a very long, happy and successful relationship with all of 

Zaynah’s family 

Secondary School Offer Day 

This week, the email containing today’s newsletter is not the most anticipated or exciting one 

dropping into inboxes for our Year 6 parents. 

Today is National Offer Day for Secondary School places for children transferring to Key Stage 

3 in September.  

We hope that our families receive the news they want to see.  If you have any questions 

about your offer you should contact your allocated school in the first instance.  We will not be 

able to advise or assist at this stage. 

Kent County Council provide this guidance for applicants who are unhappy with the offer 

made: 

‘We suggest that you view the school website to find out more about it. 

If you are still unhappy you can put your child on the waiting list or make an appeal for any of 

the schools you applied for. You can do either or both for the same school or for different 

schools. For example, you can appeal for one school and put your child on the waiting list for 

another. 

We recommend that you still accept the place your child has been offered. This will not 

affect your waiting list position or your appeal. It will guarantee your child has a school place 

if no places become available or if your appeal is unsuccessful. If the waiting list or appeal are 

successful you must remember to tell the school you were originally offered that you no 

longer want the place.’ 

For more information, visit: https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-

places/secondary-school-places 

Parent - Teacher Consultations 

As notified yesterday, the booking window to secure a meeting with your class teacher at our 

Spring Parent - Teacher Consultations will open at 20:00 on Monday 4 March. 

We look forward to seeing you at the meetings, which are a great way to get to see your child’s 

classroom, their learning this year and to talk one to one with the class teacher about the child’s 

social and academic progress and goals for the rest of this year. 

To book, just logon to your Arbor Portal or App from 20:00 on Monday and choose one of the 

available appointments.   

There are enough appointments for each family, however they do get booked up very quickly, so 

we encourage you to secure your spot early. 

https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/appeal-a-school-offer
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places


SLADE JOURNAL 
AROUND SCHOOL 

World Book Day: Thursday 7 March 

A reminder that next Thursday we will be taking part in World Book Day. 

Children are invited to come into school on Thursday wearing a costume of a character from 

one of their favourite books or wear their pyjamas and bring in a teddy all ready for a 

snuggle and read! 

The children will take part in a whole day of activities including a reading trail where children 

will get to carry out reading activities in other classes, buddying up to read with children 

from a younger/older class and enjoying a book read by a mystery guest! 

Additionally, if they would like to take part, children are invited to enter a competition to 
decorate a potato or top hat with a book theme.  
 
 Click on the link to find templates and ideas for creating these at home or alternatively, feel 
free to use your own ideas!  https://cdn-literacytrust-production.s3.amazonaws.com/media/
documents/World_Book_Day_top_hats_and_potato_characters_ueSvzdD.pdf.  
 
 Please send your entries into school on World Book Day, ready for judging. 
 

In the same way as last year, we are inviting all children to take part in a book swap within 

their classes.  On World Book Day, please send in a book that your child no longer wants that 

can be swapped with someone in their class.  Please don’t worry if you haven’t got a book to 

bring in; we are hoping to have enough spares for every child to take a book home with 

them at the end of the day. 

We are all looking forward to a fun, story led day! 

School Attendance in Focus 

Attendance remains high on our list of priorities as we encourage families to take family holidays and non urgent medical 

appointments out of school hours. 

We ask for proof of attendance at a medical appointment , which is usually in the shape of a hospital or surgery letter.  

However, we know that this is not always possible when visiting the GP Surgery.  Family Liaison Officer, Libby 

Wilmshurst, would like to share with parents a way that this proof could be obtained easily and for free, via the NHS App: 

‘As a parent, carer or other family member you can download the NHS App and you will be able to manage services for 

another person by switching to their profile.  This is also sometimes called having a linked profile or having proxy access.  

It needs to be set up by a GP Surgery where you and the other person are both registered.  GP and hospital appointments 

will be logged on here and by sharing a screenshot of the appointment time we will be able to log correctly on our 

registers, the reason for absence. 

https://cdn-literacytrust-production.s3.amazonaws.com/media/documents/World_Book_Day_top_hats_and_potato_characters_ueSvzdD.pdf
https://cdn-literacytrust-production.s3.amazonaws.com/media/documents/World_Book_Day_top_hats_and_potato_characters_ueSvzdD.pdf


 

 

 

SLADE JOURNAL 
PTA NEWS 

Smartie totals are in…. 
Thank you all so much for your fabulous contributions to our Valentine’s fundraiser. We hope 
everyone enjoyed getting lots of little jobs done around the home and had very clean cars by 
the end of half term!!  

Unbelievably we have exceeded last year’s total, and having counted up all the coins our 
wonderful treasurers are delighted to announce that we raised £900!!  

We can’t thank you enough for your enthusiasm and support of these fundraising activities. 

The class that raised the most money this year is Gruffalo! Well done to all the children in 

Gruffalo class – we hope you enjoy your prize from Mrs Slade! 

EYFS & KS1 Film Night 

Wednesday 13 March 
On Wednesday 13 March we will be screening the fabulous ‘Shrek’ film in the hall after school 
for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children. Tickets will go on sale next week and there will be 
two options: 

Film only for £3; or Film with sausage roll, popcorn and biscuit for £5. 

The children who wish to attend will be taken directly to the school hall at the end of the day 
by their teachers. Pick up will be at 5.30pm via the main school gates. 

Further information will be shared next week when the sumup page goes live. 

Lunchtimes in the Library 
We currently have a group of parents who volunteer in the library at lunchtimes to make sure 

it is a warm and welcoming place for children to read or work over break time. 

 We would welcome some additional help to make sure we can support the children and staff 

as much as possible until a new Librarian joins the school. 

 If this is something that you think you might be able to help with, and have availability for an 

hour between 12.30-1.30pm a couple of times a term, please do send the office an email or 

feel free to join our Library Helpers WhatsApp group and we can provide more 

information. https://chat.whatsapp.com/G9tXOxWqkco1PPb5ipQvfA 

 

Nourish School Dinners are free to all children eligible for benefits related Free 

School Meals or Pupil Premium Funding.  They are also free to every child in EYFS 

and Key Stage One Classes. 

Meals are charged at £2.45 to all other children. 

Payment should be made in advance via your Arbor Account, by topping up the 

Meals purse 

Don’t forget that next Thursday, Nourish are preparing a special mealday for World 

Book Day, 

 

Their menu is here, and also advertised in and around school. 

https://chat.whatsapp.com/G9tXOxWqkco1PPb5ipQvfA


SLADE JOURNAL 
CLUBS AND ACTIVITIES 

Amber’s Sewing Magic 

 
Earlier this week, we were very lucky to be visiting Phoenix Class just as Amber was showing 
the class the amazing sweatshirt that she has made in the Craf’t Bus Sewing Club. 
 
The children in the club have been learning how to skilfully and successfully sew together 
pieces of fabric, leading to clothing over the weeks. 
 
Amber was already a keen  sewist before joining the club as she explained when she spoke 
to us: 
 
‘ I enjoy sewing lots and are very pleased with the sweatshirt we made in Sewing Club.  At 
home I am really fortunate to be able to use my  granny’s old sewing machine which has 
given me a love for making things.  We made the sweatshirt by stitching together the main 
body and the arms - where we had to make sure that everything was lined up perfectly, 
otherwise you would have wonky arms!  The next bit was to sew the neckband on - which 
took lots of patience and skill, I am really pleased at how good my item looks.’ 
 
We totally agree, it is a perfect item which we are know Amber will be wearing lots.  
 
Amber also chose the colours which also match perfectly, and although she insists sewing 
and fashion are just a hobby, we are sure there is a bright future career in the making ! 

Club Cancellations 

Unfortunately we had to cancel many of Mrs Ball’s Activity sessions this week - thankyou for 
your understanding.  It is however very important that you read our emails about these 
cancellations and make alternative provision for the collection of children or to book them 
into Yeti’s Wraparound.  We had a number of children uncollected on Thursday evening at a 
time when Yeti’s was already full to capacity.  If you are unsure, please call us when a 
cancellation comes through and we will try to help. 

Due to Parent - Teacher Consultations, the Lego and Homework Clubs with Mrs Potter and 
Mrs Hill on Tuesday 19 March  and Thursday 21 March will also be cancelled, with apologies 
for the inconvenience caused. 

Spring Concert and Choir Competition 

We are very excited that our Slade Spring Concert will be returning this year on Tuesday 26 

March at 6:30pm at St Saviour’s Church. 
  
There will be several performances throughout the evening including the school choirs, 

violinists and individual performers.  

This is an opportunity to celebrate the commitment, hard work and musical achievements of 

the children in our school.   

If your child plays an instrument (including voice) and would like to be involved in the Spring 

concert, either performing as a soloist or in a group, please could you contact Mrs Stephens 

(sstephens@slade.kent.sch.uk) to make arrangements.  

The children will need to have their instruments and music in school on Tuesday 26 March so 

that they can attend a rehearsal at the church during the school day. 

The Year 4-6 Choir are also performing at the annual Tonbridge Schools Choir Competition 

which is taking place at Tonbridge Baptist Church on 11 March from 18:30.  Places for Choir 

members must be reserved via your Arbor Account - just log in and choose Trips to provide 

consent.  Please note that if you have not registered your child for the Year 4-6 Choir this 

option will not be available.  To register them go to Clubs and register where prompted.  

mailto:sstephens@slade.kent.sch.uk


SLADE JOURNAL 
SPORT, FITNESS AND WELLBEING 

 

Chimera Climbing 

Last week, Mrs Ball took a group of 

enthusiastic climbers to the Chimera 

Climbing Centre in Tunbridge Wells for 

some instructor led training as they 

experienced the thrills of the high 

walls. 

Well done to everyone who took part 

for listening well to the coaching and 

for making it to the very top!  

Sporting Replies and Activity Contacts 

Don’t forget, we have our own Clubs and Activities email account for all questions and 
replies with regard to school run Clubs and Activities and Sports Events. 

Please use sportsandactivities@slade.kent.sch.uk if you are making contact with school 
about an activity or in reply to an invite to taking part in a sporting event.   

This means coordinator, Wendy Ball, will see the messages immediately and reply where 
necessary in line with our agreed timelines. 

Keeping Fit and Well at the Weekend 

We are entering Cross Country Running season and we have already entered into a couple of 

competitions later on in March.  One of the helpful suggestions for anyone taking part - or indeed 

for anyone who wants to improve their physical and mental wellbeing is to take part in local 

Parkrun or Junior Parkrun events.   

parkrun is a free, community event where you can walk, jog, run, volunteer or spectate. Parkrun is 
5k and takes place every Saturday morning. junior parkrun is 2k, dedicated to 4-14 year olds and 
their families, every Sunday morning.  Parkrun is positive, welcoming and inclusive, there is no time 
limit and no one finishes last. For more information, visit: https://www.parkrun.org.uk/ 

 Local Parkrun Events: Tonbridge, Malling, Maidstone, Maidstone Mote Park 

Local Junior Parkrun Events: Tonbridge, West Malling Manor Park, Maidstone Mote Park 

If you do take part, send us a picture and we will feature you in a future newsletter! 

mailto:sportsandactivities@slade.kent.sch.uk
https://www.parkrun.org.uk/


Please take the time to read emails sent to you, we try to make sure that everything you are sent relates to your child, so nothing is 

irrelevant.  If you would like further information on any email we send, please contact the class teacher or the school office for as-

sistance. 

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS 
ARBOR EMAILS SENT THIS WEEK 

Date of Communication Subject Sent To 

Sunday 25 February KS2 Sports Club Cancellation Participants 

Monday 26 February Connected! All School 

Monday 26 February Year 1 Science Year 1 Parents 

Tuesday 27 February Yeargroup Newsletter Year 1 Parents 

Tuesday 27 February Yeargroup Newsletter Year 2 Parents 

Tuesday 27 February Yeargroup Newsletter Year 3 Parents 

Tuesday 27 February Yeargroup Newsletter Year 4 Parents 

Tuesday 27 February Yeargroup Newsletter Year 5 Parents 

Tuesday 27 February Yeargroup Newsletter Year 6 Parents 

Wednesday 28 February Yoga Club Cancellation Participants 

Wednesday 28 February No Road Crossing Patrol All School 

Thursday 29 February Year 6 DT Project Year 6 Parents 

Thursday 29 February Parent - Teacher Consultations All School ( except Hippogriff) 

Thursday 29 February Parent - Teacher Consultations Hippogriff Class Parents 

 

HERE TO HELP 
HOW TO CONTACT US 

We are always keen to hear from you if you have a positive, negative comment to make about anything going on at school, or if you 

have a question or need clarification on anything we have sent or said. 

We have a number of ways for you to reach out to us; please see the guide below to see where you should direct your question or 

comments in the first instance in order to make sure we are able to answer you as quickly as possible. 

My child’s class learning , class activities, lessons, homework 

Wellbeing or  pastoral support, Concerns about bullying and behaviour 

Your child’s class email address: 

classname@slade.kent.sch.uk 

School Trips, Payments, School Events 

Special Educational Needs (SEND) General Enquiries  

office@slade.kent.sch.uk 

Sickness reporting, Absence requests and medical appointments attendance@slade.kent.sch.uk 

Admissions admissions@slade.kent.sch.uk 

Yeti’s Wraparound General queries: and Childcare Voucher payments: 

yetis@slade.kent.sch.uk 

Late Collections: 01732 377760 

Extra Curricular Activities and Representative Sports Events   sportsandactivities@slade.kent.sch.uk 

School Lunches, Nourish Contract Catering hildasmith@nourishcc.co.uk 

Slade PTA sladepta@yahoo.co.uk 

The Governing Body and Chair of Governors governors@slade.kent.sch.uk 

Complaints slaws@slade.kent.sch.uk 

GDPR Information and Reporting eugdpr@slade.kent.sch.uk or slaws@slade.kent.sch.uk 

mailto:office@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:admissions@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:yetis@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:sportsandactivities@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:hildasmith@nourishcc.co.uk
mailto:sladepta@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:governors@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:slaws@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:eugdpr@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:slaws@slade.kent.sch.uk


 

ATTENDANCE               

SLADE STATS 

Over a school year, we are due to be open for 190 days which equates to 380 sessions. 

Registration takes place at 08:50 in the morning and after lunch in the afternoon.  

Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at school for any whole session including registration. 

 

The class with the best attendance each week will win Attendance Ted. 

Winners are announced via our X (formerly Twitter) feed @sladeprimarysch 

Our Attendance 
Target 

97.0% 

Our Attendance 
This Year 

95.1% 

Our Attendance 
This Week 

96.1% 

 

Registers are taken at 08:50. 

It is important that the children are at school on time every day to 

prevent disruption and upset to their day and for the rest of their 

class. 

 

Punctuality Pup is awarded to the class with the best punctuality 

each week. 

Winners are announced via our X (formerly Twitter) feed 

@sladeprimarysch 

        PUNCTUALITY  

Pupils Late  

This Week 

42 

SLADE STATS 

National Average =  94.3%* 

National percentile rating for Slade = 66 

*data from schools and MATs who use Arbor MI 



 

 X-POSTS (Formerly Twitter)  
SLADE ON X 

 

We encourage you to follow us on the social media platform X, formerly known as Twitter. 

We post a daily diary Today at Slade at 07:15 each morning as well as reminders, useful information, live updates from school 

and other community events of interest. 

Date of Post Subject 

Sunday 25 February Celebration Assembly Winners 

Sunday 25 February Year 2 at the Double! 

Sunday 25 February Tomorrow at Slade 

Monday 26 February Connected!  Today at Slade 

Monday 26 February Year 5 Taster Events at MGGS 

Tuesday 27 February Today at Slade 

Tuesday 27 February Welcome Back, Kirsty! 

Wednesday 28 February Today at Slade and Arbor Payments 

Wednesday 28 February No Road Crossing Patrol Today 

Wednesday 28 February PTA Meeting 

Thursday 29 February Today at Slade 

Friday 1 March Today at Slade 

Friday 1 March Secondary School National Offer Day 

Friday 1 March Celebration Assembly 

  



 

EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS NEXT WEEK 
SLADE+ 

 

SLADE+ 
YOUR WAYS TO PAY 

We have tried to make paying 

for special lessons, wraparound 

provision, school trips  and 

visits amongst other events 

that happen through the year 

as easy as possible.  Please see 

our handy guide here on the 

current prices and ‘ Way to Pay’ 

when required. 

We always make sure that all 

trips and special events are 

priced as fairly as possible but 

are acutely aware that extra 

costs can be tricky for our 

families.  If you would like to 

discuss payment options for 

any extra spend at Slade, 

please contact us at anytime 

and confidentially via 

office@slade.kent.sch.uk. 

School Dinners 

School Dinners provided by Nourish Contract Catering are free to the following groups: 

EYFS Classes, Year 1 Classes, Year 2 Classes, EYFS, KS1 AND KS2 pupils eligible for benefits 

related Free School Meals  

School Dinners provided to KS2 (Year 3-6) children are charged at £2.40 per meal.   

Credit should be loaded onto the Meals section of your Arbor account. 

Yeti’s Wraparound Provision (Breakfast and After School Clubs) 

Breakfast Club is charged at £4.20 per session 

After School Club is charged at different pricepoints: 

Until 16:30: £4.20 // Until 17:30: £8.60 

If your child participates in an after school activity, please let us know via 

yetis@slade.kent.sch.uk and we charge only for the 16:30 - 17:30 time at £ 4.40. 

Payment should be made via your online SCOPAY account.  Please email 

yetis@slade.kent.sch.uk if you require a login to SCOPAY. 

School Trips and 

other Special Events 

You will be notified of 

the dates and costs of 

school trips or special 

events by email. 

Payment and consent 

will be made via the 

Trips section of your 

Arbor account. 

Swimming Lessons 

6 Swimming lessons are taken by all KS2 

classes at a cost of £17.00. 

Payment and consent will be made via the 

Trips section of your Arbor account once 

you have been advised of the dates of the 

sessions. 

Paid For, Independent 

Clubs and Activities 

 

Slade does not take 

payment for 

independently run 

clubs.  All payment 

and correspondence 

should be directed to 

the club organiser. 

Monday 

Term 4 Timetable not 

yet available 

Tuesday 

Term 4 Timetable not 

yet available 

Wednesday 

Term 4 Timetable not 

yet available 

Thursday 

Term 4 Timetable not 

yet available 

Friday 

Term 4 Timetable not 

yet available 

Full Details: Times, Prices, Ways to Book and more via the school website 

Clubs run by staff at Slade with spaces Clubs run by staff at Slade Currently Full Independent Clubs: Contact Organiser for full details 

mailto:office@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:yetis@slade.kent.sch.uk
mailto:yetis@slade.kent.sch.uk
https://www.slade.kent.sch.uk/page/?title=Extra%2DCurricular+Clubs&pid=25

